

TOWNSVILLE GRAMMAR SCHOOL

Dear Families,

I hope that you've had a wonderful break with your family over the Christmas and New Years holiday period. Welcome to the 2024 netball season!

Whether you already play for the School, have previously played for another club, or have never played before, we want you to join us in 2024, pulling on the Black and Gold in the Townsville City Netball Association Competition. We have a rich history in the TCNA always playing with determination, standing alongside our peers from across our three campuses, and relishing the camaraderie built from participating in this wonderful sport and proudly representing Townsville Grammar School.

As well as encouraging our students to be involved, we are also looking for managers, coaches and umpires from our students, parents and friends for the 2024 season. If you are interested in being involved in any capacity, please email me directly for more information.

Early registration helps to establish our coaching roster for the season and the viability of all of our age groups for the 2024 season. It also helps with gathering uniform sizes etc. ensuring that we can order early for the start of next year. Trials for allocating players to teams will begin as early as Week 2, Term 1 in 2024. Therefore, it is important this be completed as soon as possible. Teams must be finalised by Friday, 16 February to ensure nominations are passed onto the TCNAI, as grading begins on Wednesday, 13 March. Official player registration via Netball Queensland will be open as early as Week 2, Term 1.

Game days at the TCNAI regarding the 2024 Netball Season will remain the same as this year:

- Net/Set/Go only on Tuesday
- U12, U15 and U18 on Wednesday evenings

Please note there has been updates to the rules for teams this season. All of these updates along with important information for the 2024 season will be sent out to families in the coming weeks.

As more information is released, we will endeavour to provide you with timely updates about the 2024 season

If you haven't already registered your child's interest as a player, coach and/or umpire please log on to Parent Lounge via the Events and Payment tab. You may have multiple options to sign up for depending in your child's age and interest.

- 2024 Club Netball Expression of Interest Player (7-18 years old in 2024)
- 2024 Club Netball Expression of Interest Umpire (years 6-12 in 2024)
- 2024 Club Netball Expression of Interest Coach/Manager (years 10-12 in 2024)

We look forward to sharing another successful 2024 Netball season with our players, coaches and families. If you have any questions at all regarding the 2024 Netball season, please contact me directly via email at sophie.durant@tgs.gld.edu.au.

Go Grammar!

Yours sincerely,

Sophie Durant Director of Netball

NORTH WARD

45 Paxton Street, North Ward, QLD 4810 | 07 4722 4900

ANNANDALE

1 Brazier Drive, Annandale, QLD 4814 I 07 4412 4800

NORTH SHORE

North Shore Boulevard, Burdell, QLD 4818 | 07 4412 6600 Q TGS.QLD.EDU.AU / TGS@TGS.QLD.EDU.AU